
 

 

 

 

July 19, 2023 

 
To:   Sailor and The Dock 

  
 

From:  City of Oklahoma City Office of Arts & Cultural Affairs 
Re: Arts Commission Item No. IV. A., July 17, 2023  

 
The proposal for the mural by Meg Carlile, to be installed at 617 West Sheridan was considered by the 
Arts Commission during the July 17, 2023 meeting. The Commission recommended approval and that the 
proposed work can proceed with their application for a Certificate of Approval (CA) with the Downtown 
Design Review Committee and applying for a Mural Permit through Development Services. 

 

Regards, 

 

 

Robi Jones – Assistant Planner 

Office of Arts and Cultural Affairs 
Planning Department 
City of Oklahoma City 
405-297-1740 
 

 

 

 

 

 

cc: Laura Griggs, Downtown Design Review Committee 




